
THINGS WE DON’T’ DO 

 

1). We don’t hold Marriage, Death or Birth records.   
In New York, these vital records are kept by the Town or City Clerks where the birth 
or death occurred.   Marriage Licenses are held where the couple originally obtained 
the license.  

Visit the Schoharie County web site and go to Town or Village Government to find the 
Town or Village you seek.    https://www4.schohariecounty-ny.gov/ 

Copies or birth, death and marriage records may also be obtained from the NYS 
Department of Health Vital Records Division – www.health.ny.gov/vital_records 

 

2).  We cannot offer legal advice. 
The Clerk’s Office does not have statutory authority or an attorney on staff to 
provide any type of legal advice.  Click on this LIST of legal societies that may be 
able to assist.   

 

3).  We do not give out your information to credit bureaus    
        or newspapers. 
  

 4).  We do not issue dog licenses, nor DEC fishing or  
        hunting licenses. See your Town Clerk for those licenses. 
 
 

5).  We do not issue handicapped hang tags for your    
        vehicle.  See your Town or Village Clerk  

https://www4.schohariecounty-ny.gov/
http://www.health.ny.gov/vital_records
https://www4.schohariecounty-ny.gov/PdfFiles/CountyClerk/legalAid.pdf

